To: Club Secretaries and Presidents, Associations
Subject: Bowling Arm Stickers
Bowls SA are often receiving phone calls to our office regarding the approval for use of bowlers arms in Pennants competitions, under the attached Artificial Devices Policy. In order to clarify the process, this memo is being sent out to advise of our Bowls Australia’s new process for approval of bowlers arms.
There are currently three approved bowlers arm manufacturers in Australia. They are known as ‘The Bowling Arm’, the ‘Bionic Bowler Arm’ and the ‘DHB arm’. Each device is manufactured in several lengths and some include varying release mechanisms. The bowling arm category is part of the NMP and only Bowls Australia (BA) licensed manufacturers are able to produce bowling arms for use in pennant and above competition. More information on bowlers’ arms can be found here: https://www.bowls.com.au/get-involved/attire-equipment/bowlers-arms/
If concerned, members are able to have their arms checked to ensure the arm is approved for use by Bowls Australia. This process will be handled by James Wilson of Bowls Australia, who is based in our Bowls SA office. This approval can be done by popping into the Bowls SA office to see James directly or when he is next in your club and can also be done via email with clear photos. It is suggested to phone ahead to ensure James will be available. He can be reached on 0437 527 161 or on jwilson@bowls.com.au
Once approved, a bowlers arm sticker will be provided to the member. The bowlers arms sticker should be placed on arms to show that the particular device has been approved for use by BA.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Any questions, please reach out to James.
